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DBH acknowledges that its Beach and Harbor Use Licensing Policy and other policies 
pertaining to access to beach use, on its face and in application, must be content neutral 
and applied in the same manner regardless of the religious or non-religious nature of the 
activity.  As such, DBH will immediately withdraw the temporary policy to limit permits for 
religious activities and continue to issue permits under its existing Beach and Harbor Use 
Licensing Policy, including charging a permit fee according to the fee schedule enclosed 
as Attachment A to the Beach and Harbor Use Licensing Policy unless otherwise 
authorized by the Board of Supervisors.   

Lastly, we note that your client, Church on the Beach, is a 501(3)(c) nonprofit separate 
from King’s Harbor Church.  As such, please be advised that Church on the Beach will 
need to apply for a permit directly upon the expiration of Permit No. R95881. 

Thank you for bringing your concerns to our attention. We hope this response resolves 
the issues raised in your letter.  

 

Very truly yours,  

 

 

Amy Caves 

Chief Deputy Director 
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